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State of Connecticut

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

STATE CAPITOL

HARTFORD, CONNECTICUT 06106-1591
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Co-Chairs Moore, Markley, and Abercrombie; Vice-Chairs Bye, Kelly, and Adams; Ranking Member Case; and distinguished members of the Human Services Committee:

Thank you for your shared consideration of Raised H.B. No. 7121 AN ACT CONCERNING REVISIONS TO THE STATE’S SAFE HAVEN LAWS.

Just over one year ago today, Katie Leavitt was given news that would change not only her life, but the life of an innocent child who knew nothing beyond the love and compassion of the Leavitt household.  

In January of 2016, Katie, a friend and former co-worker, was blessed with a healthy 6lbs 4oz, 2-day old infant named Baby Girl Doe.  Due to Connecticut’s support for the Safe Haven Law, Baby Girl Doe had been dropped off at an area hospital. No questions needed to be answered as all parties were solely invested in the best interests of the child:  the immediate need for the positive parent/child bonding.  However, in March of 2016 this crucial bonding was devastatingly interrupted when the infant was ripped away from the only family she had truly known and connected with. Can you imagine what the impact of tearing away such a young baby has on a family, especially when the reason given was chance DNA, something completely out of Katie’s control, which led to this painful separation?  I implore you to read Katie’s full testimony for the specific details of her story. 
Since the enactment of Connecticut’s Safe Haven Law, the birth parents (or designees) of 28 babies have felt their anonymity was protected while making one of, if not the most difficult decision of their lives – relinquishing control of a child.  Knowing and understanding that the anonymity of a birth parent is paramount to the ongoing successful implementation of the original law, many of us were deeply concerned to realize that this anonymity is not explicitly passed along to the child in question.  The proposed legislation before you today, specifically Section 2(b), addresses this disturbing revelation while clearly allowing for information to be shared if an employee of a hospital has reason to suspect the infant has been abused or neglected.  

While I appreciate the work of the Department of Children & Families as it pertains to the Safe Haven Law, I believe that there is room to improve and better protect and nurture our state’s littlest residents.  It is for this reason that I support HB 7121.
Again, thank you for your consideration and I look forward to continuing this conversation in the weeks ahead.

Very Truly Yours,

[image: image1.jpg]



Jeff Currey
SERVING EAST HARTFORD, MANCHESTER, SOUTH WINDSOR

